Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

December 13, 2010

Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Barnes, Eagle Advisor/Order of the Arrow; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Croom, Merit Badge Day; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Lee; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Heron

October and November’s minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report (Mr. Cannon)

· The troop continues to be in good financial shape, with a projected loss of approximately $3,000 for the year.

· Financial status of each scout appears to be up-to-date.

Scoutmaster’s Report (Mr. Lee)

· December’s campout was cancelled due to lack of participation. Only five scouts and two adults planned to attend. This seems to happen frequently because of upcoming finals/midterm exams in December. The troop will work with Camp Barstow to schedule a workday. In the future, the troop may have just a one-night campout at SSSJ in December with a workday scheduled for the next day.

· The following campouts are scheduled:

· January—Mr. Fletcher’s farm over MLK weekend. The itinerary will include a 10-mile hike that will count toward the hiking badge.

· February—Gun Club

· March—Appalachian Trail

· April—Clark’s Hill

Mr. Croom (Merit Badge Day)

· The troop’s merit badge day will be held on December 18 at Union United Methodist Church. The following classes will be offered (with the number signed up)

· Family Life (15)

· Citizenship in the Community (15)

· Personal Management (8)—more books are needed.

· Wilderness Survival (7)

· Mrs. Heron will pick up the pizzas.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· The Life-to-Eagle seminar originally tentatively scheduled for December 19 has been postponed. The seminar may be rescheduled to a PLC night.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle/Order of the Arrow (OA))

· Matt Short and Timmy Lee have project ideas/proposals in the works. 

· There remain a few issues with Chris Blanchette’s project. Mr. Barnes has discussed with him the need to be more active in the troop/attend meetings. Blanchette needs to develop an appropriate project.

· Warren Croom’s Eagle Board will be held in January.

· Matt Anderson is finishing his paperwork.

· OA elections will be held in February on a separate night from troop elections.

· The OA function in March will also be an Ordeal.

Mr. Wise (Fundraising)

· Mr. Ranta has resigned as Popcorn Chair, so a new chairperson is needed.

Mr. Cathcart

· There is a $40 Coleman camping kit including two pots, a pot clamp and bag on sale for $10 on Coleman’s website. Mr. Ranta will send a link to Mr. Croom for posting.

Miscellaneous (Various)

· A canoe trip is on the calendar for June 5-11. There is some feeling that those dates are too close to school letting out. It also happens to be the same time as Seabase. There was a recommendation that the trip be moved, and that it occur over a weekend with one or two additional days. (Croom)

· There was a recommendation that a Summer Camp planning committee be formed. Right now, Mr. Croom does nearly all of the work to prepare. He could use some help registering for classes, collecting money and planning food. (Clamp)

· The 20-mile hike will be held on December 26, 2010, for those earning their Hiking badges and anyone else who would like to come along. The first 10-mile hike was held on December 5. Two more 10-millers are scheduled for December 19 and December 23. (McGregor)

· Camp physicals are scheduled for June 25. All youth leaders need to take Youth Protection training. Some may need CPR training. (Lee)

